
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FEBRUARY 2, 2010 

AWARD OF TENDER T10-004, REMOVAL OF SEDIMENT FROM STORM WATER 
MANAGEMENT POND NO. 98. 
WARD 2 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, in consultation with the Director of 
Purchasing Services, recommends: 
 
THAT the Award of Tender T10-004, for removal of sediment from Pond #98, be brought forward 
to Council. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
Funds for this work are allocated through the Capital Budget process. 
 
Contribution to Sustainability 
 
The removal of sediment from Pond #98, is an essential program to the sustainability of the City’s 
future infrastructure. 
 
Communications Plan   
 
N/A 

Purpose 

The Purpose of this report is to advise Council of the upcoming tender award for storm water 
management pond #98. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Tender T10-004 was advertised in the Daily Commercial News, Biddingo, the Ontario Public 
Buyers Association and on the City Web page and closed on Friday January 8, 2010.  
 
The removal of sediment from the approved stormwater management pond #98 is required to 
mitigate the impact of sediment on the downstream receiving water course.  It is also required to 
ensure that adequate storage is maintained in the stormwater management facilities at all times, 
as required by the design.  The scope of work includes the preparation of the site, the supply and 
construct silt fencing, temporary pond dewatering; excavate and temporarily stockpile the 
sediment, test the sediment for regulated materials, dispose of excavated sediment, and site 
restoration activities.  Pond #98 is located off of Vaughan Mills Road, north of Royalpark Way. 
 
Due to the timing of the Committee and Council meetings, staff will not have had time to review 
the tenders and check for references to make a recommendation by the deadline for report 
submission to Committee of the Whole.  However, it is anticipated that a further report will be 
coming forward to Council at its meeting of February 16, 2010 with a recommendation for award. 

  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council, specifically Vaughan Vision’s 
A-3 “Safeguard Our Environment”, and D-1 “Enhance Productivity & Cost Effectiveness”. 
 
 



 
Regional Implications 
 
There are no implications to the Region as a result of this tender award. 

Conclusion 

Once staff have had an opportunity to review the tender documents, a further report will be 
submitted to Council with a recommendation for award. 

Attachments 

N/A 

Report prepared by: 

Brian T. Anthony 
Director of Public Works 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng.     Brian T. Anthony, CRS-S, C. Tech 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works  Director of Public Works 

 

 


